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 Desk of the State Deputy 
 
  

Worthy Brother Knights, you all have 
been very active for the past several 
weeks, with many more exciting 
events coming up.  The highlight for 
the year is our State Convention in 

Stevens Point, April 28 – 30.  We have the oppor-
tunity to recognize outstanding service and leader-
ship from across the State.  Plan to join us and cele-
brate these achievements. 
 
Much of the recent activity has centered around 
growing the order through membership recruitment, 
church drives and new council development.  The 
completion of new member recruitment is the Ad-
missions (1st Degree) ceremonial. There has been a 
flurry of activity bringing in those new Knights iden-
tified by the church drives with New Councils in Su-
perior, Milwaukee and Green Bay Diocese being 
formed.  We have also had many Knights advancing 
to the Formation (2nd) and Knighthood (3rd) Degrees.  
April 1st is the Patriotic (4th) Degree in Green Bay.  If 
you are not a Sir Knight make this Ceremony a prior-
ity.  
 
Our Ceremonials are a treasure of Catholic teaching 
and Fraternal growth.  Take the time to attend the 
Degrees you have completed as a reminder of the 
lessons we have learned.  The richness of Knightly 

preparation, for engagement in our earthy battle, 
strengthens us to be Medics of Divine Mercy.  We 
are the Medic offer aid on the Battle Field of our cul-
tural war, defending God’s Holy Law and the author-
ity of the Catholic Church. 
 
Prepare to offer public witness to your Faith.  You 
are called in the Fortnight for Freedom to lead a pro-
cession from your Church to a Prayer Vigil in the 
Public Square and to join in Fraternity after that Vig-
il.  Every Council and Assembly in each community 
is expected to organize an event between June 21 
and July 4th, 2017.  The United State Conference of 
Catholic Bishops has been asking the Faithful to 
stand-up for Religious Liberty.  There has never 
been a greater need for your witness.  Start your 
plans now.  We will speak more at State Convention 
and more will be shared in the coming weeks.  Rise-
Up you Catholic Free-Men and “Stand in the Gap” 
charge forward “Into the Breach” engage the enemy 
that threatens your life and loved ones.  Be the 
Knight God wants you to be.  If not now, then when? 
Vivat Jesus, Viva Christo Rey! 
State Deputy Tim Guski 
 

 
 
Vivat Jesus, Viva Christo Rey! 
SD Guski   

 

http://www.wikofc.com 

A Brotherhood of Men 
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Wisconsin Knights of Columbus Notes 

 

NEW DOMESTIC CHURCH SERIES 

Introducing the new Building the Domestic Church series, a 
collection of popular CIS books focused on issues of vital importance 
for Catholic families seeking to build up and strengthen the church at 
home. A special display kiosk is also offered for KofC councils 
promoting the series. Learn more at www.kofc.org/Domestic-church 
series. 

https://www.knightstrong.org/ 

There are reports that nearly 14 million Catholics have left the faith and that sacramental Catholic marriages 
have dropped by 41 percent since the year 2000. These factors, and the many others which have contributed 
to the growing spiritual battle within the Church, caused Phoenix Bishop Thomas Olmsted to publish his 
apostolic exhortation Into the Breach.  

To help this letter reach a wider audience, the Supreme Council has partnered 
with Bishop Olmsted to release an Into the Breach reflection guide.  

A new feature of the Catholic Information Service’s Veritas Series, this guide 
can help every council promote a discussion of masculinity and courage among 
the men of their parish.  

Studying Into the Breach provides an opportunity to open wide our council 
doors and invite more of our fellow parishioners to join the Knights of 
Columbus in strengthening Catholic men and families.  

Studying and discussing Into the Breach (#340) would be ideal during the 
Lenten and Easter seasons. The booklet can easily be divided and read over the 
course of several weeks. Talk with your pastor about holding a weeknight or 
Saturday morning men’s discussion group, perhaps following a previously 
scheduled Mass or Holy Hour. Be sure to make plans for some refreshments and allow time for men of your 
parish to socialize.  

Hardcopies of Into the Breach (#340) can be obtained by placing an order at knightsgear.com or by 
contacting Catholic Information Service at 203-752-4214. An online copy of the booklet is also available 
online at kofc.org/cis.  
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“Exciting Times!!” 
 

So much to cover!  Diocesan Competition, Star District and Star Council Races, New 

Councils, Supreme March Madness Competition, Recruiter Awards! 

 
Diocesan Competition! 

 
La Crosse, Superior and Green Bay are locked in an epic battle for first place, with La Crosse holding a slim 
lead.  But don’t look now, Superior is closing fast and has a new council on the way!  And Green Bay has 
church drives and a possible second new council.  Could it be?  Two in one year?  How will La Crosse answer 
these challenges? 
And what about Milwaukee and Madison.  Milwaukee is looking at new councils as well!  They are gearing up 
for a strong finish and are determined to move up.  And Madison has church drives and admission degrees 
scheduled as far as the eye can see. 
Four months to go and everyone is charging full speed ahead! 
 
Star District Race 
 
Districts continue to make their move.  District 72 continues to lead at 120% with District 5 only 3 percentage 
points back.  Who will lead next month? 
 
District 47 is next at 75%, followed by District 64 at 68%; District 25 at 64%; and Districts 3 and 8 at 63%.  
Who will be next to 100%? 
 
There are 5 districts at 50% or better, led by District 81 at 58%.  WOW!! Did you see their quota?  It is 60!  
GO! DISTRICT 81! GO!  Way to man up, Brothers!  The other 4 in this group are Districts 67 and 70 at 56%, 
District 68 at 53% and District 69 at 50%. 
 
Every District Positive 
 
Brothers, every single one of you is vitally important.  Take District 1 for example.  This tiny district in our far 
north, without a district deputy, is on the verge of overcoming some early losses to go positive for the year!  
Come on, District 1, all of Wisconsin is cheering you on! 

(Continued on page 4 
Membership) 
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Wisconsin Knights of Columbus 

 Notes - March 2017 

Membership 

 
Same for Districts 11, 40, 42, 65, 71, 73 and 80.  You are all less than 4 members of being positive for the 
year.  You can do it!  GO! BROTHERS! GO! 
 
Star Council Race 
 
Already, 23 councils have reached or exceeded 100% of their membership target!  Another 33 are at or above 
50%.  Let’s bring it home, Brothers!  Star Councils Rule! 
 
New Councils 
 
Our quota is 5.  We have 1.  Let’s start FIVE more in the last quarter!  What?  Can’t be done?  To quote 
Olympian Michael Johnson, “People who say it can’t be done should not interrupt the people who are doing 
it!”  Come on, Brothers!  Let’s do it together! 
 
March Madness 
 
Wisconsin is 2 – 0!  If you have been keeping up on FlockNote you know we won our first week matchup by 
beating Kansas 18 to 17.  And the second week we held off a blistering charge by Iowa who put up 22 on the 
final day.  For week two we hit our 3% mark (36) to take home $200 from Supreme! 
Keep sending those scanned form 100s to membershiprecords@kofc.org and forms@wikofc.com.  Deadlines 
for submission of form 100s for each remaining week of the competition is 3:00 PM March 22, 29 and April 5 
and 12. 
 
HERE WE GO!  WISCONSIN!  HERE WE GO! 
 
 
Star Recruiters! 
No one is in the money, but here are the top recruiters for February. 

 

The next award for the Green Bay Diocese is a minimum of $100.  For March, it is a minimum of $225 for 
each of the other 4 dioceses!  With what Supreme is offering to sweeten the pot, this is the month to do it, 
Brothers! 
 
Hey!  Look what Supreme has done to sweeten the pot!  Fire up, Wisconsin!  Let’s take our proud 
tradition as a team that finishes strong to Supreme’s Bank! 

(Continued from page 3) 
 

COUNCIL   RECRUITED MEMBER NAME 

1033   4 DAVID G VANDERLOOP 

2847   3 MICHAEL O DARNE 

6759   3 ERIC C SCHACHTNER 

2032   2 THOMAS D RUDOLPH 

7030   2 JOHN D SPAETH 

7775   2 LUKE R MEINHOLZ 

11129   2 TIMOTHY J WOODWORTH 
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Membership 

 
Recruiter Membership Awards 

3rd Quarter Incentive 

Any recruiter who recruits a new or former member between January 1 and March 31, 2017, will receive 1,500 
points per member. 

 
THAT’S 9 BUCKS OF KNIGHTS GEAR STUFF PER NEW MEMBER!  
JUST TO SAY THANK YOU! 
THERE IS NO MAXIMUM LIMIT – GO AHEAD AND BREAK THE 
BANK! 
 

Council Membership Awards 
Domestic Church Council Incentive 

 
Councils that recruit six (6) or more members between January 1, 2017 and March 
31, 2017 will receive a Domestic Church Kiosk & Booklet Set.  ($150 value!) 

Councils that recruit twelve (12) or more members between January 1, 2017 and 
June 30, 2017 will also receive a Domestic Church Kiosk & Booklet Set.  ($150 
value!) 
Councils that qualify for the Domestic Church Kiosk incentive during the third 
quarter of the fraternal year will receive a Booklet Set refill if they qualify again 
during the fourth. (Another $150 value!) 
LET’S RUN ‘EM OUT OF STOCK! 

 
District Membership Awards 

3rd Quarter Incentive 

District deputies will receive 1,000 VIP ($6 value) 
points for each first degree that is held within their 
district from January 1, 2017 through March 31, 2017. If at least one first degree is 
held within the same district in each month (January, February and March), the 
district deputy will receive an additional 5,000 VIP points. ($30 value) 
In order to receive credit, a Form 450 must be submitted to the Ceremonials 
Department for each degree held. The deadline for Form 450 submissions for this 
contest is April 15, 2017. 
 

DISTRICT DEPUTIES!  HELP THEM SEND THE MONEY TO WISCONSIN! 
See you all in the winner’s circle just past the finish line! 
 

 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
IPSD Ronald Faust 
Medic of Divine Mercy 
State Membership Director 
608-225-7281 

(Continued from page 4) 
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Brother Knights, 
  
As I’m just in the early stages of recovery from left knee 
replacement surgery, my message this month will be 
brief!  A few days from this writing will be the State 
Knowledge and Free Throw Contests in Wisconsin Rap-
ids.  I hope that all of your local, district, and Diocesan 
contests have gone well.  Many thanks to Randy De-
Mars, Ron Shymanski, Duane Spinler and their teams of 
volunteers who did a super job at Assumption High 
School on March 11 as well as the competitors and their 
parents! 
  
Here in March, top priority should be organizing and 
completing those Order-wide Church Drives (March 11-
19) with their associated Admission Degrees (March 20-
27) and Order-wide Charitable Outreach Projects to be 
carried out by your Council (March 27-April 2) in honor 
of Fr. McGivney and “Founders Day,” March 29 – the 
Birthday of our Honored Order!  Be sure, also, to have a 
parish/Council program to observe the annual KC Day 
for the Unborn (March 25). 
  
Also in march, we should be getting those ID Drive 
plans finalized, ramping up the sale of Charity Raffle 
tickets, working hard in our parishes for our Food for 
Families/40 Cans for Lent Drives as well as on the par-
ishes myriad Lenten projects, fish fries, etc.  April 
brings us to the 4th Degree Eastern Exemplification 
April 1 in Green Bay and the annual State Convention, 
April 28-30 in Stevens Point.  Hope you have your res-
ervations set and delegates/alternates selected for the 
Convention. 
  

March 18 will see the final judging of 
History Books and determination of 
State Award winners in Madison; 
also the judging of the many Su-
preme Service Program applications 
we’ve received (due March 
1).  These awards will be given out at 
the State Convention. 
  
You should be working hard on your Complete Council 
and Star Council Award requirements.  Check your sta-
tus with your DD on a monthly basis!  Also, you should 
be well along on your Columbian Award requirements 
too.  Remember that 4 of your Columbian Award pro-
grams listed must be Building the Domestic Church Ini-
tiative programs for 2016-17 (identified as such). Be 
sure to check the State and Supreme websites for infor-
mation on these programs!  Also, remember that History 
Books (print or electronic version) for qualifying for 
Complete Council, not graded for State Deputy Trophy, 
can still be sent to me by June 1. 
  
Now is also the time to be starting to look at officers for 
2017-18, including Directors and other appointed posi-
tions.  Elections are in May-June. 
  
Finally, I wish you Happy St. Patrick’s Day, St. Jo-
seph’s Day and Founder’s Day in March  
 
Vivat Jesus! Vivat Cristo Rey! 
 
Bill Frayer 
State Programs Director 

State Program Director - From the Desk of the Professor 

Wisconsin K of C State Charity Raffle     
 
Council Raffle Chairmen's should be promoting this worthy 
cause because we receive many grants weekly and want to 
help all those in need. Council Chairman, please make at 
least one deposit each month of the upcoming months of 
March and April to your Diocesan Charity Coordinator to 
help reduce the amount of money brought to the conven-
tion. Make sure to fill out and send in your Council's Chari-
ty Grant Form no later than the convention.   
 
Before you fill out grant request forms, please download 

the latest form which has revised questions.  Make sure that 
all boxes are filled in to the best of your ability. A Knight 
must fill out the form not the recipient. 
Also, if the recipient is a minor we need the name of the 
parent or a guardian who is in charge of the minor. Grand 
Knights read the form over before signing to make sure that 
all of the information has been given and that you are at-
testing to the debt and the need. 
 
Mark Kohls 
State Charity Director 
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RETENTION-RETENTION-RETENTION 

The number of potential suspensions appearing on the 
supreme conservation list continues to grow.  The age of 
the Knights on this list is all ages, however the age 
group from mid 40s to mid 60s stands out.  I’m sure 
there are many reasons, like I’m too busy, I have lost 
interest, don’t have the time or I have moved out of the 
area.  These reason can all be answered independently.  
If a Knight has moved out area suggest he check for a 
new council near him.  District 90 DD Paul Mathias 
asks Knights that are too busy if they would pray for 
their council.  He reports they always agree to.  This is 
powerful and the right thing to do for all the right rea-
sons.   

One contributing factor to Knights losing interest in 
their council is that they do not feel they are not needed 
or valued.  We must be vigilant in keeping all members 
engaged in all council functions.  I know it is comforta-
ble to use the same members to do the same things that 
they have always done, however we must seek out those 
that are not coming to meetings or assisting with pro-
jects.  If this happens to the younger members they will 
be at risk of  withdrawal.  Same goes for the more senior 

members.  These men have lots of experience in many 
areas.  All members, especially the newer and the senior 
members need to be challenged.  

If there are any councils that do not have a working re-
tention committee on board I strongly suggest you ap-
point one ASAP. 

We all have the same Mother, Mary, Mother of Jesus.  
Knights of Columbus are Brothers in s Christ.  If our 
blood brother was in danger of withdrawing from our 
family we would do all we can to save them.  Can we do 
less for our Brother Knights?  We all took an oath of 
Charity, Unity, and Fraternity.  If we practice these pre-
cepts effectively we will achieve our objective of 100% 
retention of all Knights in crisis.   

Thank you for all you do for your Church and Councils.  
We all make a difference and collectively we make a 
world of difference. 

 
Don Smrstick, 
State Retention Director 
 

State Ceremonials  

The other night I participated in a conference call with 
Supreme regarding Ceremonials. The theme I would like 
to take from that meeting and give to you is the need for 
teams. The goal from Supreme is . .  

Admission Degree Teams       One in every Council 

Formation Degree Teams       One in every District 

Knighthood Degree Teams    We need more Teams 

In the Admission Degree we are able to use the DVD 
from Supreme. The current numbers from Supreme indi-
cate that 25% of our new members are initiated into the 
Order via the DVD.  

I did witness the Admission Degree DVD for the first 
time on February 21st. Being a proud member of several 
Degree teams I had boycotted the viewing of the DVD. 
Being your State Ceremonial Director, I thought that I 
should stop being so stubborn and view it. To be honest, I 
was very satisfied with the DVD. In a future newsletter I 

will review my suggestions regarding the DVD and the 
members presenting the Degree. 

Currently we have just over 25 active 2nd Degree teams in 
the State, but over 60 districts. So we are in need of more 
teams. In my home District (10), we share the 2nd Degree 
team with District 9. So in some cases these teams can 
cover more than one District. Teams should not be travel-
ing large distances for conferring Degrees. 

There was one directive that came out of the conference 
call and that is . . .  

NO MORE 2nd DEGREES WILL BE CONFERRED TO 
THE OLD VERSION. 

Please let me know if the “new” kit is needed for your 2nd 
Degree team. 

Thanks, 
Michael Jordan 
State Ceremonials Director 
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There have been a few questions regarding the re-alignment of the General Agents 
in the state of Wisconsin.  The state was divided into three agencies; Southern WI, 
Western WI, and Eastern WI.  Here is the contact information with a rough outline 
of the areas: 

 
Southern WI Agency  Western WI Agency   Eastern WI Agency 

Joe Molosky, 715-330-5178  Ed Knolmayer, 715-425-0773  Jerry Pickett, 715-330-5178  
Joseph.molosky@kofc.org  Edmund.knolmayer@kofc.org  Jerome.pickett@kofc.org 

Please Welcome newly appointed GA Jerry Pickett, as we help him to get off to a Good start! 

Western WI Agency (Iron-basically eastern)  Eastern WI Agency  

Southern WI Agency (Crawford, Richland, and Sauk-basically western)   
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Brother Knights, 
 
We are coming to the close of the fraternal year, but there is still much to do.  
 

Financial Secretary/Faithful Comptroller Training 
Designed for anyone interested in learning more of the duties of the FS and FC also instruction on 

using Member Management and Member Billing.  
 

When: Saturday, April 8,2017  
Time: 9 to 3 (a small lunch will be provided)  
Where: Elisha D. Smith Public Library  
Address: 440 First Street, Menasha, WI 54952  

 
You can bring a laptop, but it is not necessary. Wi-Fi will be available. You can bring items to 

write notes on.   
 

RSVP: By April 1 to jonneyoincolumbus@gmail.com or (920)-623-5545. Please indicate number 
of people attending and what position you hold. We need a count so we are prepared with 
resource material and planning for food and beverage.  

 
We plan expanded training for the Grand Knights and Deputy Grand Knights in their duties, 

responsibilities, and use of technology in fulfilling their office. This training is tentatively planned 
for May or June. This way, most councils should know who the next Grand Knight will be 
(nominations should already be presented) and be held before the officers take office July 1st.  

 
We will have a table in the State Convention exhibits to answer any questions you may have. A 

laptop will be available with internet access for any technological questions you may have. If your 
questions in in the log in area of the supreme sight, please bring your user name and password. 

 
We need your help 

We need locations for upcoming training sessions. If you would consider hosting a session, please 
contact one of us. 

We need to know what you need help in with (such as meetings, completing and submitting forms, 
technology, membership, retention, member management, executing effective Degrees, ???) You 
tell us. 

Please read the report in the State Convention Booklet for more Details. 
 
Thank you, 
Viva Jesus 
 
SK Jon Olson 
Columbus Council 1609    
SK Charles Rohr, Jr. 
Neenah Council 5514 
State Training Coordinators 
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Wisconsin State Council *Knights of Columbus 
A Catholic, Family, Service, Fraternal Organization 

Bidding for the 2019 State Bowling Tournament 

ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION PRIOR TO BIDDING FOR THE 
WISCONSIN KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

BOWLING TOURNAMENT 
 
*A minimum of 16 bowling lanes available in one  

or two bowling centers. But it is recommended that 24 to 30 or more lanes makes 
running the Tournament easier.  

You will need to have all facilities available for 8 -10 weekends.  
Dates should run from early February through April.  
Note: Bowling shall run continuous weeks except during the EASTER Triduum.  
Accommodations must be available nearby that match the number of bowlers and guests each 

weekend.  
Councils may team up with another council for joint bids  
The number of volunteers needed to have a successful  

 tournament is substantial.  
Your clubrooms should be available Friday, Saturday and Sunday   

 each weekend of the tournament.  
There is no bowling scheduled to begin later than 3:00 p.m.  
 

* Revised at Tournament Opening Meeting 2/9/2013 
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Icon #1  Icon #2  Icon # 3 

     
February 19, 2017 through March 18, 2017 

District 43  District 11 District 46 
     

March 19, 2017 through April 22, 2017 

District 52  District 61 District 30 
     

April 23, 2017 through May 20, 2017 

District 40  District 62 District 24 
     

May 21, 2017 through June 17, 2017 

District 41  District 60  

    
June 18, 2017 through July 15, 2017 

District 66   District 1 

Holy Family Icon Prayer  
Program Schedule 

 
If you have any questions, Contact Coordinator Kevin Blau   

(608) 697-9758 or (608) 697-0364, blaufamily11@gmail.com  

     
January 22, 2017 through February 18, 2017 

District 45  District 12 District 23 
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FATHER'S DAY RENEWAL OF WEDDING VOWS 

Father’s Day is an important time to celebrate the role of fatherhood within the 
Christian family and is an ideal day for fathers to celebrate and honor their 
marriage vows. Annually sponsoring this event on the third Sunday of June will 
serve to make your council visible to the parish community and show your 
member’s support for all fathers and husbands. During these events, Knights and 
their wives — along with all the married couples of the parish — have an 
opportunity to affirm their commitment to their wedding vows. After the event, 
councils should host a reception where they can congratulate each couple and thank 
them for their witness. 

Working together with your pastor, provide the opportunity for married couples to 
recall and affirm their wedding vows together with a special blessing during or after 
the Sunday liturgy. In the ‘Support Materials’ section on www.kofc.org/en/
domestic-chruch/index.html site provides two suggested programs you might 
consider. 



Wisconsin Knights of  Columbus  Notes  13 March 2017 

 

Wisconsin Knights of Columbus 2016 - 2017 Scheduled Degrees: see updated schedule at  
http://www.kofcknights.org/StateCouncilSite/degreeSchedule.asp?CN=US&ST=WI 

(Contact State Secretary Jack Wrbanich with scheduled degrees - jwrbanich@wikofc.com) 

Formation Ceremonial Degree: 
Date Time  Council  Location  District Deputy   Telephone 
4-8-17 1:00 p.m. 4527 Madison John Huttenhoff 608-249-7793 
4-22-17 7:30 a.m. 1762 Hudson Paul Krenik 715-386-7416 
4-22-17 12:30 p.m. 10914 Onalaska Bill Jaekel 608-399-1251 
4-23-17 10:30 a.m. 4646 Junction City Gary Wolf 715-340-3745 
 
Knighthood Ceremonial Degree: 
Date  Time  Council   Location  District Deputy   Telephone 
4-8-17 2:30 4527 Madison John Huttenhoff 608-249-7793 
4-22-17 8:30 a.m. 1762 Hudson Paul Krenik 715-386-7416 
4-22-17 12:30 p.m. 10914 Onalaska Bill Jaekel 608-399-1251 
4-23-17 10:30 a.m. 4646 Junction City Gary Wolf 715-340-3745 

Admission Ceremonial Degree:  

District Deputies log on to: http://kofcknights.org/DistrictDeputy/  
to schedule your council’s Admissions Degrees!! 

Green Bay Diocese 
 
April 
3 - Council 3955, De Pere 
4- Council 4735, Demark 
12 - Council 2210, Algoma 
26 - Council 2478, Sturgeon 
                                 Bay 
 
 
 
 
 
 

La Crosse Diocese 
 
April 
3 - Council 4125, Tomah 
3 - Council 3825, Whitehall 
3 - Council 974, Chippewa 
                            Falls 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Madison Diocese 
 
April 
18 - Council 4879, Sun  
                               Prairie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Milwaukee Archdiocese 
 
April 
5 - Council 6646, Milwaukee 
20 - Council 697, Racine 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Superior Diocese 
 
April 
3 - Council 499, Superior 
19 - Council 12609, Balsam 
                                   Lake 
22 - Council 1762, Hudson 
22 - Council  
 
 
 
 
 

State Chaplain  - Very  
Rev. Richard M. Heilman 
3673 County Road P 
Cross Plains, WI 53528 
(608)798-4644 
rheilman@wikofc.com 
 

State Deputy 
Timothy J. Guski 
E5618 County Rd V 
Ridgeland, WI 54763 
(715) 821-5295 
tguski@wikofc.com 
 

State Secretary 
Jack V. Wrbanich 
3152 Barley Circle 
Green Bay, WI 54311 
(920) 465-3485 
jwrbanich@wikofc.com 
 

State Treasurer 
Patrick Reiff  
PO Box 340757 
Milwaukee, WI 53234 
(414) 327-0821 
preiff@wikofc.com 
 

State Advocate 
 Michael Tomsyck 
957 Kimberton Court 
Sun Prairie, WI 53590 
(608) 837-9324 
mtomsyck@wikofc.com 
 

State Warden 
John Booth 
710 Dundee Ave. 
River Falls, WI 54022 
(715) 426-5800 
jbooth@wikofc.com 
 

Immediate PSD 
Ronald F. Faust 
2129 Caesar St 
Cross Plains, WI 53528 
(608) 225-7281 
rfaust@wikofc.com 
 

Master of the Eastern District of the  
Marquette Province of the Fourth Degree 

 
Larry Ziarnik 

415 Skyline Blvd. 
Green Bay, WI 53402 

(920) 606-2369 
larryziarnik@aol.com 

Master of the Western District of the  
Marquette Province of the Fourth Degree 

 
Timothy Genthe 

803 South School St. 
Cuba City, WI 53807 

(608) 744-3515 
tgenthe@wikofc.com 

Fourth Degrees: Patriotism 
Date                              Location              District                                           Telephone 

        April 1, 2017               Green Bay, WI                            Eastern                                                          (920) 468-1979 

February Newsletter & Badger Bulletin submissions are due to State Secretary Jack Wrbanich by 
April 7, 2017   

 
Email submissions to jwrbanich@wikofc.com 

 

To schedule a Second or Third Degree in your Council/District, Contact SK Michael Jordan 920.858-7709 e-mail: michael.jordan@luvata.com 

 Don’t forget to send in your Form 450 after each Degree to: membershiprecords@kofc.org 
forms@wikofc.com 

General	Agent	and	Field	Agent	
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Wisconsin Knights In Action 

For as long as we can remember, our six 
Saturday morning 8-10am shifts have been 
covered by the 6 Perpetual Adoration 
Chapels in the diocese of Green Bay 
(Appleton, Chilton, Green Bay, Marinette, 
Oshkosh, Neenah).  Each “Chapel” takes 
one Saturday, and here are the Chilton/
Hilbert Knights of Columbus 
representing the Chilton Adoration Chapel 
(Jim Dufek from Denmark is there, too!).  
Thank you Jerry Mallman and the men 
Chilton/Hilbert KOC’s for your devotion to 
40 Day For LIFE!  

March 3, 2017 Medford Council fish fry fundraiser.  The next one will be 
March 17, 2017 4-7:30 pm at Holy Rosary Church Social Center, Medford. 



Wisconsin Knights of  Columbus  Notes  15 March 2017 

 



Wisconsin Knights of  Columbus  Notes  16 March 2017 

 

Email	all	form	100’s	to	membershiprecords@kofc.org.		
 
New Domestic Church Council Incentive Announced! 
Councils that recruit six (6) or more members between January 1, 2017 and March 31, 2017 will receive a Domestic 
Church Kiosk & Booklet Set.* Councils that recruit twelve (12) or more members between January 1, 2017 and June 
30, 2017 will also receive a Domestic Church Kiosk & Booklet Set.*  
Councils that qualify for the Domestic Church Kiosk incentive during the third quarter of the fraternal year will receive 
a Booklet Set refill if they qualify again during the fourth. 

* Offer valid only for councils and agents in the United States, Canada and Guam.	

February Newsletter & Badger Bulletin submissions are due to State Secretary Jack Wrbanich by 
April 7, 2017   

 
Email submissions to jwrbanich@wikofc.com 


